HPAB MEETING MINUTES – APRIL 22, 2010


Attending:  Nancy Arcieri, Vic Bary, Judy Bell, Kinney Clark, Jean Kreiling, Ron Meeks, Maureen Strazdon, Mary Wilford, Carolyn Youngs
Priority Activities 
North Cranford Historical District 
Maureen provided an update of the plan for the NCHD, and the plan is on track.  Kinney will provide examples of other towns’ proposals to use as a basis to write the NCHD proposal.  Maureen will make a poster to introduce the concept at a Scanning Event 4/25.  Photos of Area 1 (Maureen) and 2 (Michael Mason’s Girl Scouts) are done and folders have been set up on the database for saving them.
Computer file/database 

JoJo Pascual’s 8th grade Girl Scout Troop 779 have input almost all of the house history forms and will be done with all of them within the next week.   The forms will have to be compared to the list of the houses in the NCHD and missing houses collected.
Membership
Ordinance 2010-25 that will make all the changes we had requested will be adopted 5/11.  Maureen will draft a letter to Larry Fuhro requesting a Cranford HS student next year.
Preservecranford.com/Wikipedia/ Cranford Patch
Bill continues to update the HPAB sites and Maureen updates Cranford Patch
Articles and columns for papers and TV 35 
Jean has submitted a Character of Cranford article on Sears houses/Sunny Acres to the Chronicle for 4/23 publication.  She has several other topics suggested and will work on them.  Maureen will contact Ed Davenport now that he is retired so may have more time to produce Character of Cranford.
Brochure

Maureen will resend the updated version (with info on proposed North Cranford Historic District) and members will print them out, especially for the Street Fair.  
Library display 
The Library display is set for November and will concentrate on the NCHD
Booth at May 2 Street Fair 
Carolyn, Jean, Judy and Mary will be at the HPAB booth and the Girl Scouts from Troop 779 will help.  Carolyn will provide a board with photos and house forms, Kinney will supply the map with house build dates, and Maureen will provide a poster on NCHD.  The Historical Society suggests we join forces with them for the next Fair.
Other projects
Girl Scouts

Maureen explained that JoJo Pascual’s 8th grade Girl Scout Troop 779 is working on their Silver Award and have chosen to concentrate on supporting HPAB.  Each girl needs to do20 hours of service for the Award.  They will accumulate hours by inputting the house data, making posters and writing answers for the Scavenger Hunt, documenting street sign posts, working on the Walking Tours, and participating in the Memorial Day Parade and the Street Fair.  
Coordination 

The Preservation Award was jointly presented with the Historical Society on March 7.  A scanning session will be held on April 25 with Historical Society from 1pm-4pm and Mary, Jean, Kinney, Vic, and Maureen will attend.  We will join the CHS for the Memorial Day Parade, and the Girls Scouts 779 will work on the float and carry our banner.  Maureen will provide a list of places to paint for the Plein Air Event.
Scavenger Hunt 
The Hunt will take place May 8-23.  Maureen has gotten some prizes and Judy will ask Garlic Rose.  The Girl Scouts are doing posters and collection boxes.  Kinney will redo the layout of the brochure when it is finalized.  Winners will be announced at the Memorial Day parade.  No one volunteered to coordinate with Dog Walk on May 8.
A Cruise Through Cranford’s Architecture – Video

Ken Buniewski, a videographer from Track Three Media, attended the meeting.  Ken will review the script, speak with Bernie, and will give us an estimate for redoing the video, probably in mid-October.  Ron  will work to update the trends since the 1960’s.  
Street sign posts

Kinney will create a file in the HPAB database so that the Girl Scouts can document location and condition and photo.
Walking tours

There has been no response from Boy Scout Troop 80 but the Girl Scouts 779 may be interested in pacing off the four that have been drafted – current and lost, North and South sides

Funds

There has been no activity.
Sidewalks
Maureen hand delivered a letter about the replacement of the bluestone to residents of Holly on Apr 14.
Union County College

Maureen emailed a letter supporting the retention of the Sperry Observatory on Mar 10.
Next Meeting

The next HPAB meeting will be on May 27, 2010 at the Community Center at 7:30pm.  
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